CEDAR MEDICAL PRACTICE
MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING
HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 17th JULY 2024
Present:	Dr Gandhi; Mrs Anscombe; Mr Mitchell; Mrs Harrison; Mrs Harrington; Lisa Stockdale (minutes).	

Apologies:	Mrs Clark; Mrs Spiteri; Helen Rubie PM.

1.  MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 24th April 2024 were approved.

2.  MATTERS ARISING / ACTION REPORT

Following his request at the last meeting for leaflets for the MS Society to be displayed in the Waiting Rooms – Mr Mitchell said he had since noted that the leaflets he had were very out of date and not suitable. Given this and the issues mentioned previously about infection control surrounding anything in the Waiting Rooms he withdrew his previous request.

3.  REVIEW OF PATIENT SUGGESTIONS / COMMENTS

Recent emails received from patients to the Practice giving praise and thanks were read out. Mrs Anscombe also reported that a couple of her friends had made positive comments about their experiences at the Practice. Mrs Harrison also added she had received similar comments from friends of hers.
Friends & Family Test results are displayed in files in the Waiting Rooms at both sites for anyone who wishes to look at these.

4.  RESULTS OF NATIONAL GP PATIENT SURVEY / CEDAR OWN SURVEY

Results of the 2024 National GP Survey discussed (link to survey results was shared with members prior to the meeting -  www.gp-patient.co.uk 
It was explained that the survey is sent to a random selection of patients registered with the practice – no particular criteria is used. There was a low completion rate this year: 307 surveys sent out/93 completed and returned = 30%.  However, our practice results were very good and based on the comparison statistics we have been rated as the best medium sized practice in town (central - not surrounding villages/towns).

Lower scoring categories were discussed. Only 44% of patients stated they “find it easy to contact this GP Practice using their website”. All practice contact details, and online consultation contact service are available on the first page of the website and easy to see and access. The lower score could be attributed to the fact patients have good access via the telephone, resulting in lower demand for access via the website.
67% patients stated they “find it easy to contact this GP Practice on the phone” which is above the lCS/National average. Telephone contact was discussed, and one member stated that the call-back system message was a little confusing as you can be in a queue for a little while and then it jumps onto stating you requested a call back.
ACTION:  LS to investigate further.
Response: The call-back facility was added to the telephone system at Ashby Rd to ensure patients were not waiting on their phones in a queue for lengths of time, the practice felt this would be of benefit to patients to be able to request a call-back and be able to hang up the call.  This facility is not yet available on our telephone system at the Branch Surgery Ironstone Centre, however we are currently in the process of installing a system upgrade to facilitate this which we hope will be completed in the next couple of months.  Patients are advised to note that the Practice’s busiest time is when the phone lines are activated at 08.00 therefore it is advisable not to call the practice at this time for ‘non-urgent’ requests.

Members asked if the Patient Leaflet that is given out to New Patients is current and contains all up-to-date information about the different ways of booking appointments/contacting the Surgery.
ACTION:  LS to check and update Patient Leaflet if necessary.
Response: Up-to-date practice information is available on our practice website and is in the practice leaflet.  The practice leaflet does require updating and this will be actioned by the practice shortly.

5.  OUTCOME OF NLAG PUBLIC CONSULTATION

The results of the recent public consultation that has taken place with Northern Lincolnshire and Goole Hospitals have been announced. The good news is that there are no current plans to move Paediatrics from Scunthorpe to Grimsby. However, Trauma and Overnight Emergency Surgery will be moving to Grimsby. 
Lots of concerns were raised in relation to this and the prospect of further departments moving to Grimsby in the future, especially surrounding elderly patients, transport, ambulance availability etc. 
It is understood that moving forward the future criteria will be that if a patient is likely to be an inpatient for more than 3 days or if they are under a specific speciality, then they are likely to be located at Grimsby Hospital.

It was acknowledged by members that there is nothing the practice can do about any of these proposed changes, other than continue to register our dissatisfaction/attend public meetings about these. 

(N.B. the New Labour MP for Scunthorpe Nic Dakin was on Look North this week and mentioned NLAG intentions to move some services to Grimsby and said he will be holding talks with health chiefs ahead of moves to transfer patients from Scunthorpe to Diana, Princess of Wales Hospital, Grimsby). 

6.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None.

Date of Next Meeting

The next PPG meeting will be held on Wednesday, 30th October 2024 at 12.30pm.
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